





020 8449 2423



office@underhill.barnetmail.net



www.underhillschool.org

15th March 2021

Be Curious

Be Caring

Be Confident

Be Cooperative

HEADS' CORNER

Last week we had such a brilliant time at Underhill. Having our classrooms full again is fantastic and we are continuing to take every precaution to make Underhill as safe as possible. This will hopefully mean we don't have to close any year group bubbles. Thank you for all your support in following the school risk assessment; by wearing masks on the premises, remaining socially distanced in the playgrounds and following the one way systems.

We are so excited about the launch of the Underhill Sports Centre. This is being run by Alex, one of our Year 5 teachers and we can't wait for you to enjoy all the fun activities his team has planned! We feel very lucky that the Underhill community has the opportunity to access such a brilliant sports club and we would love it if you could check out the website linked below to find out more! We hope that lots of families can sign up for this but please be aware that spaces are limited.

Attendance last week was fantastic and we hope that these high levels will continue. The children have missed so much school over the past year so please do ensure that you bring your children in to school every day, on time unless they are too ill to attend. Please be mindful however that if they display any Covid 19 symptoms, they must isolate until they have received a negative test result. If you are unsure, please contact the school office who will be able to advise you.

Don't forget to book your Parents' Evening appointments for next week. If you need another letter about this, please contact the office. The meetings will be a really good opportunity to discuss how your children managed during lockdown and also for teachers to let you know how they have settled back into school. You will also have the opportunity to discuss any concerns you may have.

We hope you have a great week,

Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed







NOTICES AND NEWS

UNDERHILL SPORTS CENTRE

Exciting News! Underhill is going to have its very own Sports Centre - opening on Saturday 3rd April.

Please visit <u>www.underhillsportscentre.co.uk</u> for more information and to book your place.



MAYS LANE COMMUNITY TEAM

Mays Lane Community Team are a newly formed group of volunteers who live on Mays Lane and the immediate surrounding area. They are committed to community development, our local residents and businesses and making the Mays Lane area a pleasant place for all.

Their first project was to try and tackle the fly tipping around the Traid and YMCA clothes bins. As you may already be aware, rubbish was scattered around the bins and all over the pavement. On Sunday 7th March they picked it all up and put it in bin bags ready for the council collection. Unfortunately in less than 24 hours it was all over the pavement again. They have put pressure on the council to both clear it up and remove the bins completely.



Facebook: Mays Lane Community Team

Twitter: @mays_team









ATTENDANCE

Beech	100
Maple	99.39
1 Oak	97.60
1 Willow	96.58
2 Chestnut	96.68
2 Palm	96.17
3 Cedar	99.10
3 Hornbeam	98.29
3 Yew	93.01
4 Cherry	86.96
4 Larch	97.87
4 Pine	94.67
5 Holly	100
5 Laurel	99.16
5 Sycamore	97.94
6 Elm	97.72
6 Hawthorn	95.94
70tal 96.76°/0	



Conker AM	Leo
Conker PM	Batula
Beech	Maria
Maple	Erik
1 Oak	Stanley
1 Willow	Melinda
2 Chestnut	Jacob
2 Palm	Aalia
3 Cedar	Subhan
3 Hornbeam	Nouf
3 Yew	Hayden
4 Cherry	Nadeem
4 Larch	Alexie
4 Pine	Hazel
5 Holly	Vinul
5 Laurel	Bella
5 Sycamore	Saba
6 Elm	Jessica
6 Hawthorn	Firas



Well done to classes Beech and Holly for 100% attendance

House attendance



Sandringham – 98.23



Windsor – 97.27



Balmoral-96.46



Holyrood - 95.43

If your child has had a Covid test please email results to: attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net



Our Children's Centre are running virtual sessions for the following:

Boogie Mites for 0-5 years old

Wednesdays 9.15am - 10am Text 07718 648305

Basic Greek lessons for adults and children

Thursdays 1pm - 1.45pm Text 07718 648305

Rhyme Time for 0-5 years old

Fridays 10.30am - 11.15am Text 07718 648305

Please email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or text 07718 648 305 for Adult courses in partnership with Barnet & Southgate College

- ESOL
- Art for Wellbeing Wednesdays 6pm -7.30pm

If parents/carers need advice and information they can contact 07718 648305 on Monday 9.30am - 11.30am

Welfare advice

Get help free confidential help and support with Council tax benefits, Child tax credits, Working family tax credits, Child benefit, Housing benefit, Disability living allowance, Maternity benefits and application forms/appeals

Locality Housing Navigator advice

Struggling with rent arrears, been served a notice by a landlord, not sure about claiming Discretionary housing payments

Email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or call 020 8449 2423 to book a telephone appointment for Welfare or Locality Housing Navigator advice

Telephone Counselling text 07718 648305 to arrange sessions

Please also find attached the East/Central Locality timetable

https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/virtual_february_2021_0.pdf